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	Minutes of Annual General Meeting of Scottish Community Drama Stirling District held in Thornhill Village Hall on Wednesday 23 September 2015 at 7.30pm.
	


	Present: Tony Flisch (Chair), Lesley Syme (Vice Chair), John Biggam (Secretary), Tudor Rees (Treasurer), Stephen Lambert (Festival Secretary), Glenda Mardon, Charlotte Johnston, Peter Rickard, Sheila Fraser, Colin Fraser
Apologies  Fiona Wood, Gordon Hibbert, Lorna Flisch, Stirling on Stage


	
	Discussion
	Actions


	1
	Chairman’s Welcome
The chairman welcomed 10 members to the meeting.
	

	2
	Minute of Annual General Meeting of 18 September 2014 
The minutes were approved for accuracy on a motion of Stephen Lambert seconded by Peter Rickard
	

	3
	Secretary’s Report
The secretary reported as follows:

This was my third year as secretary and as we also have a separate Festival secretary so I will not dwell on the festival in this report except to say that because the festival moved from its preferred date due to circumstances one club that had expected to compete could not do so. This was unfortunate so I decided this year to circulate a confirmed date as soon as possible and I did so at the time of giving advance notification of this meeting. The committee met in November in Dunblane, February in Fintry, and May in Thornhill. As usual we tried to rotate the meetings in fairness to those travelling a distance and also kept to our tradition of having the meeting prior to the district round near to the venue.

The District has been well served by Tony Flisch, Stephen Lambert, Fiona Wood and Lesley Syme in the upper reaches of SCDA. I served along with them on Eastern Division. I think we can say that this district punches above its weight in the association. 

The Facebook page for Stirling District SCDA which I set up last year is mainly used by Fintry and Killin clubs and could be more widely used by clubs and individual members. I remain convinced that this is an invaluable resource which I hope will grow in future. I would be happy to add someone else as an administrator. It would be good to have several people in this role so that if one of us falls off the peg the page can continue. 

The clarification of the rules as decided last year were successfully implemented.

I have enjoyed my third year as secretary and am prepared to continue in post but won’t take it personally if you decide to throw me out.
	​

	4


	Financial Report
The treasurer Tudor Rees presented the examined financial statements for district funds and answered relevant questions. The Royalties were £205.80 up from £117.70. The hall Hire was  £200 down from £255. The festival made a surplus of £45.39 against a loss of £60.65. No team expenses were claimed. There was a surplus in the year of £18.29. 

There had been a request from the Divisional Treasurer that Stirling District decide as soon as possible if they wanted to receive or decline the profit of approx. £51 from the Youth festival.  An early decision would allow finalisation of the Divisional Accounts. In order to assist with this, the officers agreed in advance of this meeting to decline the profit and this decision was ratified by the meeting 

Sheila Fraser proposed acceptance of the accounts and the decision to not claim the youth festival surplus. This was seconded by Peter Rickard and accepted by the meeting.

The chairman agreed to make the annual report to OSCR and officers will ensure that the return to OSCR is made.

It was agreed that only officers are to be considered as trustees.
	Chairman

Officers

	5

5.1
	Appointment of Office Bearers 

The following Office Bearers were appointed by the meeting.
Position

Name

Proposer

Seconder

Chair

Lesley Syme

Glenda Mardon

Charlotte Johnston

Vice Chair

Vacant

Secretary

John S. Biggam

Tudor Rees

Lesley Syme

Treasurer

Tudor Rees

John S. Biggam

Sheila Fraser

Festival Secretary

Stephen Lambert

All present

Tudor Rees indicated that this would be his final year as treasurer. Clubs are asked to sound out their members well in advance so that a treasurer can be appointed at next year's AGM. 

It was agreed to approach Gordon Hibbert and ask him if he would accept the post of Vice Chair.

Appointment of Divisional Representatives
John Biggam and Stephen Lambert were elected as divisional representatives nem. con.
	

	6
	Full Length Festival
There have been 3 entries up to 5 Sep to the full length festival being KADS, Leith Theatre with Dolly West's Kitchen and FADS with Winslow Boy which is on during the weekend following the AGM. Fintry is a Stirling District Club. There is still time to enter as the festival continues to the end of January with Dave Bennet as adjudicator and it costs £75 to enter. Next Year’s festival starts on February 1st.
	

	7
	One Act Festival 2016
Planning is well ahead and the festival will be held in Killin from March 4 - 5. The adjudicator will be Andrew Rawlinson GoDA. In common with festivals all over the country Stirling District is having difficulty attracting entries, especially entries of quality. T Flisch had attended the GoDA conference devoted to making festivals more attractive to audiences  A discussion followed and various suggestions were put forward including making the adjudication part of the entertainment and having the adjudicator come on stage after each play to comment on that play. It was even suggested that the set could be left up during the adjudication so that examples could be given. There was some concern that this might give advantage to clubs later in the evening but this was discounted due to the lack of time for alterations to be made. There was a suggestion that we should have an award for the most entertaining play to be made by the audience. It would be a condition that they had attended all performances.  Tony Flisch agreed to pass on his notes from the GoDA conference
	TF

	8
	Division and General Council business.
The most important thing to report is that there has been a major revision to the rules and guidance for festivals. Please keep an eye on the website where these will be posted. Timing is 20-55 minutes and there will only be one form to fill in. This is an editable pdf form and it will be passed through the rounds with any additional information being added at the appropriate time. If you have any questions about this form please address them to Tony Flisch who devised it.

There has also been a revision to Youth expenses. Transport costs may be reimbursed up to £100 per day for a maximum of 2 days if there are sufficient funds but receipts must be provided. These receipts are for vehicle hire and fuel purchased only. Royalties are payable up to £50. 

The Chairman's Fund is to be renamed ASK (Acting support for kids) This is a hardship fund for a youth team which can demonstrate that they have tried and failed to fundraise. They will have to apply and may or may not get help. These rules are only for youth festivals. Where a youth team qualifies for an open festival then the rules for open festivals apply. The missing National youth trophy has been found. Morna Barron went to the school in person and spoke to the school janitor. After describing it to him he found it in one of the cupboards.

Michael Paynor from Bellarena, Co. Londonderry has been booked to adjudicate the Eastern Division Final to be held in Lochgelly 31 Mar-2Apr. The events manager has been given detailed notes but as at 5 Sep had not acknowledged receipt of them. An organising committee has been appointed.

19-20 Mar has been pencilled in for the youth final which will not be held in Killin. Frank Murray is looking into the possibility of holding it in Falkirk district.

The Scottish Final team has been sounded out. Still waiting for approval. The event will take place in Edinburgh 23 – 25 April.

The Scottish Youth Final will be held in Eastwood, Glasgow on 18 June and the British Final will be held in Cardiff 1-2 July.

The next General Council meeting will be held in the weekend following this AGM. High on the agenda will be the report from Paul Dougal. The Eastern Division AGM is to be held in Kirkcaldy Bowling Club on 17 October 2015.
	

	9
	Forthcoming events
26- 28 Nov. 3-5 Dec  FADS Dick McWhittington

13 – 16 Jan Dunblane Tomb with a View

21 - 23 Jan Killin Cinderella enquiries to cinderellakdc2016@gmail.com

11-13 Feb Dollar Drama Club London Suite by Neil Simon. Www.dollardrama.org.uk

Please consider supporting these events.
	

	10
	AOCB

Social Gathering.
This had been on the agenda at the last AGM and no event had taken place or been arranged. There was a discussion about possible events and a reprise of some previous events. It was decided this should remain on the agenda and ideas from members are welcomed.
Scene
Stephen Lambert thanked all clubs in Stirling District who had put a lot of hard work into preparing the article for Scene. Club secretaries are reminded that they should forward the electronic version of Scene to their club members.
	

	11
	 Next committee meeting
This was agreed as Wednesday 25 November in the choir room, St. Blane’s, Dunblane
	


Stirling District   Minutes 1 Oct 2015
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